
Monday, June 8, 2020 

TLQMC BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

__________________________________________ 

In Attendance:  

Rich Mercatante, Mike Wolff, Tom Sweet, Bill Gorgone, Dennis Asher, 
Ken Smooke, Mike Budd, Ron Englhard 

Absent: Nick Smyth 

 Meeting called to order by Rich Mercatante at 3 pm. 
 Minutes of March 9, 2020 BOD Meeting read by Bill Gorgone. 
 Meeting minutes approved. 

Treasurer Report: Mike Wolff 

 $12,119 in Checking Acct. 
 $900 in refund checks still outstanding. 
 $4400 budgeted for next 3 tournaments. 
 Ken suggested that Club pay $10 entry fee for next Monday 

Tournament.  
 Rich M. suggested Club purchase personalized bag Tags. 
 No decision was made regarding these suggestions. 

Membership Report: Mike Budd 

 143 Current Members (163 at end of 2019). 
 Mike suggested we reduce annual dues in an effort to attract 

more members. 



 

Handicap Report: Ron Englhard 

 Handicaps are being posted to the website twice per month and 
will continue to do so. 

 

Monday Play:  Dennis Asher 

 Once play resumes, tournament formats will continue to be either 
individual play or 2-man teams. 

 Dennis suggested that we survey members on what games they 
would like to play and then respond according to their 
preferences. 

 Rich M. mentioned that Joe Rutherford attempted to survey last 
year but received little response. 

 It was decided not to survey. 
 During a discussion of tee selection, it was decided to allow 

players to choose what tees they would want to play from, 
including a Gold/White Combo. 

 This point needs to be included in next newsletter. 
 Angel stated to Dennis that Monday play could start now. 
 Now aiming for a July 1 shotgun start for both men and women. 

 

Tournament Play:  Tom Sweet 

 An additional mailbox is needed for Tom’s use.  



 Tom McKenna will make the mailbox and the BOD approved to 
pay McKenna’s entry fee for the Dry Heat Tournament. 

 Dry Heat scheduled for Aug. 3&4 (already communicated to 
members) – Food will be served on Aug. 4. 

 No Horse Race – 2 Man Best Ball – members can choose a non-
member for a partner. 

 Tom has solicited and received commitments from others to help 
run future tournaments. 

President’s Cup  John Clough Jan. 11, 2021 

Couples   Bob Johnson Feb. 17, 2021 

Club Championship Brian Mooney Feb. 21, 22 & March 1, 2021 

Member Guest  Tom Sweet March 12&13, 2021 

Dry Heat   Tom Sweet August 9&10, 2021 

Welcome Back  Joe Rutherford Nov. 15, 2021 

Holiday   Tom Sweet Dec. 6, 2021 

 

 SCGA qualifiers need to call SCGA to sign up. 
 BOD will notify members who have qualified from tournaments. 
 Tom suggested that we reduce entry fees for tournaments 

because of surplus in Treasury. 

 



 Rich M will contact Greg Henry to get a decision on how we will 
be playing out of traps prior to any tournament play and members 
will be advised as such. 
 

 Meeting adjourned at 3:58 pm. 
 

 Next BOD Meeting: July 7, 2020. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 


